
NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY OF A DRAFT ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REPORT (EIR) 
AND ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT (EA) FOR THE STATE ROUTE (SR) 37 

FLOOD REDUCTION PROJECT (STATE CLEARINGHOUSE NO. 2O2111OO45) 

WHAT IS BEING PLANNED? 
The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) proposes to reduce flooding from stormwater overtopping and adapt to the 
projected 2130 sea level rise on SR 37 from Post Mile (PM) R11.2 to 13.8, in Marin County, California. The Project would replace the 
Novato Creek Bridge and construct a causeway at an elevation of 35 feet in 2 phases. The causeway would extend from U.S. 101 to 
Atherton Avenue. 

WHY THIS ADVERTISEMENT? 
Caltrans, as the lead agency under the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) and the National Environmental Policy Act 
(NEPA), prepared an Environmental Impact Report/Environmental Assessment (EIR/EA) to analyze potential effects the proposed 
Project would have on the human and natural environment. This notice is to inform the public of the Draft EIR/EA's availability for 
review during a 45-day public comment period. 

WHAT IS AVAILABLE? 
The Draft EIR/EA and other project information are available to download on the Caltrans environmental document website: 
https://dot.ca.gov/caltrans-near-me/district-4/d4-popular-links/d4-environmental-docs. Additionally, hard copies of 
the document will be made available at the following locations: 

Novato Library 

1720 Novato Boulevard 

Novato, CA 94947 

South Novato Library 

931 C Street 

Novato, CA 94949 

WHERE YOU COME IN: 
We welcome your comments on the Draft EIR/EA during the 45-day public comment period from August 25, 2023 through 
October 08, 2023. Comments may be submitted via the following methods: 

• Email to: SR37FloodProject@dot.ca.gov 

• Postal Mail addressed to: Caltrans, District 4 

ATTN: Skylar Nguyen, Senior Environmental Scientist 

P.O. Box 23660, MS: 8B, Oakland, CA 94623-0660 

A hybrid public meeting will be held on September 21, 2023, beginning at 6 pm to discuss the Project. Participants will have the 

opportunity to review a brief presentation and speak with project team members. You are invited to attend the virtual public meeting 

via Webex using this link: http://bit.ly/3YZzIRP. You can also attend the meeting in person at: 

Margaret Todd Senior Center 

1560 Hill Rd, Novato, CA 94947 

For more information about this Project, or if you have comments, questions, or concerns please contact: Skylar Nguyen, 

Senior Environmental Scientist at skylar.nguyen@dot.ca.gov or (S10) 496-9SS1. TDD users may contact the California 

Relay Service TDD line at 1-800-73S-2929 or Voice Line at 1-800-73S-2922. 

Para obtener mas informaci6n, visite: https://bit.ly/4SyXK8J 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
SCAN TO JOIN THE MEETING SCAN TO VIEW 360 TOUR OF ALTERNATIVES 
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